Village of Scottsville Board of Trustees Meeting Tuesday, August 19, 2025 6:30 pm Wheatland Municipal Building Meeting Minutes

<u>Call to Order</u> Mayor Maggie Ridge called the August 19, 2025 Village of Scottsville Board of Trustees to order at 6:30 pm.

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

Roll Call

Briarwood Lane Discussion

Paul Gee, 224 Briarwood Lane; the existing asphalt is a glorified shoulder, sidewalks have a buffer between the street, the curves and corners create a driving concern. The concrete on Heather Lane is more than likely not the right concrete, it is not salt resistant. The existing asphalt "sidewalk" is for drainage and not conducive to walking and mobility. Did not know that asphalt was the original plan the Heather Lane, take the time to get it off the road and get easements.

Rick Clark, 234 Briarwood Lane; Why was Diana Dr. not the first phase?

Response: The shortest street was done first as a test.

Why the decision to do one side of the street?

Response: Briarwood Lane was done next because it is a cut through and gutters are in the worst shape.

Cost of project and accessibility of driveways should be a major factor in decision making.

Ginny Shatko, 278 Briarwood Lane; What can be done about the vehicles and food truck in the neighbor's driveway.

Tara Denker, 216 Briarwood Lane; concerned about children's safety and that it is level and useable.

Sarah Wood, 201 Briarwood Lane; this is a quiet and safe street. The sidewalk is warped, cracked and unsafe. It is impossible to use it when blocked by totes and parked cars. It should be ADA compliant; there are growing families that need to safely use. Concrete requires less maintenance.

Joyce Miller, 242 Briarwood Lane; Materials and safety is a concern, I commend DPW work, they do a great job clearing the snow. Slant of the asphalt is unsafe, would like the speed on Briarwood and Diana addressed.

Karina Schumanski, 227 Briarwood Lane; Asphalt and concrete prices are the same, Concerned about the quality of concrete used on Heather Lane.

Tom Sands, 200 Briarwood Lane; Heather Lane looks really nice, the rest of the neighborhood should be the same. The roads are a mess.

Cindy Thompson, 222 Briarwood Lane; Make everything match

Bill Rabohn, 231 Briarwood Lane; How much is the total project and how much does the grant cover? Response: The grant is \$50,000 and the entire project is approximately \$175,000. Why wouldn't the project continue the same? Response: The goal was to get the most done this year. If we continue with concrete, the project will take a few more years than planned. The S curve is dangerous and floods.

Paul Gee, 224 Briarwood; the purpose of the CDBG is to make the village more walkable and we really would like concrete. Grants have an effect on the budget, it helps pay the DPW salaries.

Bridgette Gee, 224 Briarwood Lane; the flowers on Main St are gorgeous.

Adjournment

<u>Motion</u> made by Deputy Mayor Wayne LaVair and seconded by Trustee Randy Hess to adjourn the Village Board meeting at 7:33 pm.

Vote: Carried (5-0)

Mayor Maggie RidgeAYEDeputy Mayor Wayne LaVairAYETrustee Randy HessAYETrustee Andy FraserAYE

Trustee Charla Domina AYE

Respectfully submitted by:

Arue Hartman

Anne Hartman Village Clerk